OFFICE OF THE SELECTMEN

732 Main Street, Harwich, MA 02645

(508) 430-7513



September 18, 1992

Albert H. Raneo, Director Division of Highways & Maintenance Town of Harwich

Dear Mr. Raneo:

Please refer to the enclosed copy of a letter sent to your office relative to work to be done in the Park Street/Ocean Avenue area of Harwich Port.

It has been brought to our attention by Mrs. Kathleen Prunier of Ocean Avenue, one of the original complaintants, that a "CHILDREN" sign is already in place on Zylpha Road (see item #4). The "CHILDREN" sign to be installed by the Highway Department is to be located on Ocean Avenue.

Thank you for seeing to this correction.

Sincerely,

Board of Selectmen

RLR/pg

cc: Kathleen Prunier Chief William Greenwood

(508) 430-7513

September 4, 1992

Albert H. Raneo, Director of Highways & Maintenance Town of Harwich

Dear Mr. Raneo:

Upon complaint of several residents of the Park Street/Ocean Avenue area of Harwich Port relative to traffic and safety concerns, the Board of Selectmen referred the matter to Chief William Greenwood of the Police Department for investigation and recommendations.

At a Public Meeting of the Selectmen held on Tuesday, September 1, 1992, Chief Greenwood's recommendations were reviewed and considered. Based upon these recommendations, the Board then voted to authorize the following installations at these locations:

- 1. A four-way stop sign at Ocean Avenue/Park Street.
- 2. A stop sign on Main Street.
- 3. A stop sign on Union Street at Central Avenue
- A "Children" sign on Zylpha Road.

The Board further voted that the "No Parking" sign which had been removed from the right side of Ocean Landing be replaced.

We have also enclosed a copy of a plan submitted by the residents of the area with their letter of complaint and petition. Thank you for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

Board of Selectmen

RLR/pg enclosure cc:

Kathleen Prunier et al Chief William Greenwood